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Howdy Everyone!!! 

 

 

Well this is my last prez sez article.  We will be under new leader-

ship at the next meeting.  I am so tickled to be entering the next 

chapter for our club.  And we have an exciting club.      

Things our club has done in the past year - 2 parades, St Pat's in 

OKC and July 4th in Bethany, 3 Tunas in Wichita, HOT 2015, Corvair 

Round-up in Little Rock and we had many attend the National Cor-

vair Convention in Knoxville.  I know several days people worked at 

Pat Silver's or someone else's garage helping another club member. 

No telling how many of the 12 Coffee and Cars we've had at least one 

member present for.  Plus we did a few cruise ins in Mustang and 

always showing up for the assorted show.  People in several sur-

rounding states know someone from our club. 

Our club is still growing and very active.  I couldn't be more proud 

of our group.  I've know some of you for 30 years.  We are still grow-

ing with new members and we have more driveable cars in our club 

that I can remember at any one time in the last 20+ years.   

Remember we will still take nominations for offices/officers until 

voting begins at the next meeting.   

We need to start preparations for when it's our turn to host the 

Great Plains Round-up in 2017.   

I consider each one of you, a big important part of my family and 

this guy feels like a proud papa!!! 

 

 

Happy Vairing, 

Central Oklahoma Corvair Association, INC  

MEMBERSHIPS EXPIRE 

ON DECEMBER 31, 

2015.  

DUES FOR THE YEAR OF 

2016 CAN BE PAID IN THE 

AMOUNT OF $15.00.  

January 14th, 

2016 

Don’s Alley 

4601 SE 29th St 

Del City 

 

Dinner @ 6 PM 

Meeting @ 7 PM 

(see page 5 for  

directions) 

 DINNER 

 OPENING  

 CEREMONIES 

 APPROVING  

 MINUTES OF 

 PREVIOUS 

 MEETING 

 TREASURER’S  

 REPORT 

 OLD BUSINESS 

 NEW BUSINESS 

 UPCOMMING 

 EVENTS 

 DOOR PRIZES 

 ADJOURNMENT 

http://cokcca.org/
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OFFICERS: 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS: 

Chris Teer, David Castiaux, Liz 

Capron, Ken Drye, Pat Silver, Lor-

en Capron, Randy Dekker, Bill 

Ashlock, and  Colleen Law. 

Club Stats: 

NUMBER OF MEMBERS 39

NUMBER AT LAST MEETING 25

NUMBER OF CORVAIRS DRIVEN 6

NUMBER OF GUEST AT LAST MEETING 0

NEW MEMBERS 1

NEWSLETTER EDITOR:  
Bill Ashlock 

11748 SW 24th Terrace 

Yukon, OK  73099 

580-551-0008 

wilashlock@yahoo.com 

The Central Oklahoma Corvair Club Month-

ly News is a monthly publication of the Cen-

tral Oklahoma Corvair Club , INC. (C.O.C.C).  

is Chapter 731 of the Corvair Society of 

America. It is provided to all current mem-

bers. Guests and nonmembers receive a 

complimentary copy upon request, and are 

welcome to attend our monthly meetings 

held the second Thursday of each month. 

The location will be listed on the back page 

of the newsletter. Membership is open to 

anyone with an interest in the Corvair Auto-

mobile. Dues are $15 per year  

MAILING ADDRESSES: All business mail, with 

the exception of the newsletter items, 

should be sent to the address of the club 

president.  

Newsletter items must be sent to the editor 

and received by the 1st of the month for it to 

be included that month’s issue. 

 

WE THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS ENCOUR-

AGES YOU TO JOIN, ASK ANY OFFICER 

FOR AN APPLICATION. The Dues are 

$45.00 for 12 months or $90.00 for 26 

months. This entitles you to the monthly 

publication of the CORSA “Communique”, 

and other benefits.  

 

President:  
Chris Teer  

2507 N Hudson  

Oklahoma City, OK 73103  

405-850-5146   
teermin8r@mac.com 
 

Vice President:  

David Castiaux  

10628 SE 44th Street  

Oklahoma City OK 73150-2826  

405-736-6200  

dcastiaux@aol.com  

Secretary:  
Liz Capron  

2509 N Hudson  

Oklahoma Ci ty,OK 73103  

405-623-2613 

cinnamon7@cox.net  

 

Treasurer:  
Ken Drye  

2512 S. Post Road  

Midwest City, OK, 73130  

405-732-6867.  

kdrye84370@aol.com  

C.O.C.A WEBSITE: 

http://cokcca.org/ 

mailto:wilashlock@yahoo.com
mailto:teermin8r@mac.com
mailto:dcastiaux@aol.com
mailto:cinnamon7@cox.net
mailto:kdrye84370@aol.com
http://cokcca.org/
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November 12, 2015 

The Central Oklahoma Corvair Association met for its regular monthly meeting at Sunnylane United Methodist 

Church located at 2020 S. Sunnylane Rd., Del City, OK. 

 

President, Chris Teer called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m.  He thanked George Cochrum for allowing us to meet 

at his church.  He introduced John Sargent, our newest member, to the meeting. John told about himself and his 

interest in Corvairs.  He received a 1963 Corvair Coupe four days ago.  He bought it on line.  Chris welcomed one of 

our newer members, to his second meeting, Keith Kounovsky.  Chris also welcomed back Roberta Cochrum as we 

haven’t seen her in a while.  Ann and James Ergenbright introduced Joe Nells to the meeting.  He has a 1966 Mon-

za Coupe.  Joe found his car on Craigslist in Tuscaloosa, Alabama.  Eldon Stevens told about getting a Corvair last 

week.  The car was from Lahoma and the last time it was tagged was in 1971.  Eldon needs a driver’s side floor 

pan.  Chris mentioned that he bought a 1965 bug green 4-speed Monza in Wichita. 

 

Members present were:  Bill Ashlock, Ken Drye, Pat and Delia Silver, Cliff Nieman, Loren and Liz Capron, David 

Castiaux, George and Roberta Cochrum, Richard and Colleen Law, John Sargent, Mark Webb, Keith Kounovsky, 

Phillip and Ronda Morgan, Randy Dekker, James and Ann Ergenbright, Jim Gailey, Francis Tanner, Chris Teer, 

and Eldon and Connie Stevens.  A total of 25 members were present. 

 

A motion to approve the October 8, 2015 minutes as printed in the November 2015 newsletter was made by Pat 

Silver and seconded by Bill Ashlock.  It was passed by unanimous consent.  

 

The treasurer’s report for October of 2015 was distributed and a report was given by Ken Drye.  A motion to accept 

the treasurer’s report was made by Bill Ashlock and was seconded by Philip Morgan.  It was passed by unanimous 

consent. 

 

Old Business/Past Events: 

 

On October 17th the club went to Wichita for the Luna Tuna.  Chris thought that we had more members attending 

than the Wichita club.  Ned Madsen was working on his race car, but had to leave early because his wife had emer-

gency surgery.  Loren Capron brought a differential to Wichita to be looked at.  James Ergenbright brought a tele-

scopic steering column to get instructions on how to install it. 

 

On October 24th the club went to the Woolaroc Museum in Bartlesville.  We met at Pop’s at 7:00 a.m. and drove on 

old Route 66 to Tulsa.  Ron Cooper met us on the way in Bristow.  Ron had run over a deer earlier that morning.  

We met the Tulsa club in Skiatook and drove up to Woolaroc where we met the Wichita Club.  We had a fun day 

touring the museum and the lodge. 

 

George Cochrum was recognized to tell about his trip to Washington D. C. on the Honor Flight.  He said that there 

were 280 veterans on the flight, many from the Korean War.  Jim Gailey told about how they need guardians to go 

on the flights. 

 

Chris Teer asked all veterans to stand up and be recognized as yesterday had been Veterans Day. 

 

Upcoming Events: 

 
Annual Christmas Party – Oklahoma City 
Ronda Morgan volunteered to call Don, the owner of Don’s Alley in Del City to see if we could have the party there either  

In lieu of our annual Christmas Party, no Monthly Meeting was held during the month of December. 
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on Saturday, December 5
th
 or on Saturday the 12

th
 around 2:00 in the afternoon.  She also mentioned that she would 

check and see if we could have the party at Swadley’s at 39
th
 and Rockwell on the same dates and time.  Pat Silver 

mentioned that he will check with Furr’s also for the 5
th
 and 12

th
 of December at 2:00 p.m. 

 

Future Alternative Meeting Locations: 

Ronda Morgan also volunteered to call Don, the owner of Don’s Alley in Del City and Swadley’s at 39
th
 and Rockwell 

about possibly having our regular meetings at one of those locations. 
 
Ronda will let us know about the location of the Christmas Party and about meeting locations. 
 

2016 Heart of Texas – Granbury, Texas 

It will be held on April 22nd through the 24th.  Members need to think about getting hotel reservations soon, as 

they will be gone shortly after the first of the year. 

 

2017 Roundup Plans – Oklahoma City 

Chris explained to the new members that the Roundup was rotated yearly between five different clubs which 

are: Wichita, Tulsa, Oklahoma City, Kansas City and Arkansas.  Chris said that on average about 50 Corvairs 

show up at the Roundups.  In 2016 it is the Tulsa club’s turn.  He said that our turn for the Roundup is the last 

weekend in September or the first weekend in October in 2017.  He said that he is working on some sites for the 

Roundup and he will let us know the details sometime in January. 

 

New Business: 

 

Nominations of Officers and Board Members for 2016. 

 

President:  James Ergenbright, Pat Silver made the nomination, Randy Dekker seconded it. 

Vice-President:  Bill Ashlock, Philip Morgan made the nomination, David Castiaux seconded it. 

Secretary:  Philip Morgan, Delia Silver made the nomination, Bill Ashlock seconded it. 

Board Member:  Richard Law, Coleen Law made the nomination, Randy Dekker seconded it. 

Board Member:  Jim Gailey, Loren Capron made the nomination, David Castiaux seconded it. 

Board Member:  Cliff Neiman, James Ergenbright made the nomination, Ann Ergenbright seconded it. 

Board Member:  Eldon Stevens, Pat Silver made the nomination, Coleen Law seconded it. 

 

Chris Teer noted that nominations can be made up to the time of the meeting in January for anyone who wanted 

to nominate themselves or someone else. 

 

Adjournment: 

 

Liz Park-Capron made a motion to adjourn and the meeting was adjourned at 8:20 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Elizabeth Park-Capron 

Secretary 
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Club Dues are due in 

January. 

$15 annual 

Please see Ken Drye. 

Don’s Alley 

4601 SE 29th St 
Del City 



 

 

Club Dues are due in 

January. 

$15 annual 

Please see Ken Drye. 
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Parts for ‘64 Monza Sale 
 

Complete Engine either 90 or 110 HP 

 

Clutch, Pressure plate and Flyweel about 1500 

miles on them since new 

 

4 speed  Bell Housing 

 

Dash Cluster 

 

Generator.. Needs rebuilt 

 

Starter.. Needs Rebuilt 

 

Used Trunk Lid 

 

Used Hood 

 

Used complete right door 

 

4 used rims 

 

Misc. emblems, latches, handles, chrome trim, etc. 

 

Car Body.. Damaged left door is beyond repair 

 

CONTACT: 

 

Jim Gailey 

405-615-7554 

 

WILL CONSIDER ALL OFFERS 
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January  

2016 

14th Monthly Meeting  (Election of Officers 2016) 

 

February  

2016 

Ken’s Pancake Breakfast 

11th Monthly Meeting 

Cold Tuna—Wichita, KS 

 

March 

2016 

Sunnylane United Methodist Church Breakfast and Homemade Sausage 

10th Monthly Meeting 

Norman Swap Meet 

 

April  

2016 

14th Monthly Meeting 

Spring tune up at Pat’s Shop — Blanchard, OK 

22nd—24th Heart of Texas – Grandbury, Texas 

 

May 

2016 

12th Monthly Meeting—Picnic  

Chickasha Swap Meet—Chickasha OK 

 

June 

2016 

9th Monthly Meeting 

Juna Tuna—Wichita, KS 

 

July 

2016 

4th of July Parade—Bethany 

14th Monthly Meeting 

 

August 

2016 

11th Monthly Meeting 

 

September 

2016 

8th Monthly Meeting 

23rd—25th Round-Up Tulsa, OK 

October  

2016 

13th Monthly Meeting  

 

November 

2016 

10th Monthly Meeting  

 

December 

2016 
12th Christmas Party  

 Cars and Coffee first Saturday of every month  (North Park Mall) 
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